TechNet Australia Chair Report for 2009

Dear TechNet Australia Members.
Firstly, congratulations to the TechNetWA Committee for organising a very successful and enjoyable TechNet Australia Conference.  It was encouraging to see some 170 Delegates attending from around Australia, New Zealand and even Fiji again. TechNetWA maintained the ongoing high standard already achieved by the preceding conferences.

At the AGM in Perth and from discussions held with Committee members who were unable to attend the following decisions were made.

The Name TechNet Australia (TNA) will remain.
The TechNet Australia organisation primary function should be to:
•	Support the holding of a National Conference, which would include
the TNA annual general meeting.
•	A mid year committee meeting should be held in a different state
each year to enure the ongoing progress and oversee the ongoing development of the organisation. The possibility of holding a Video conference in the fist and third quarters of the year.
•	The main funding required by the national committee would be to:
o	maintain the TechNet Australia provision of a website
o	To fund a representative from each state to attend the mid-year
TechNet Australia Committee meeting each year.
•	This funding could come from individual State Universities, or
possibly sponsorships.
•	To assist in the development of State TechNet Groups. The state
groups could be in the form of individual University TechNet groups, but with their own State Coordinating Committee, that would oversee there ongoing affairs. The State Coordinating Committee would support them in their ongoing needs and to maintain their ongoing operations.
•	The Logo has been decided on by a vote from delegates attending the
Conference, and will be on the TNA website soon.

The conference remains the anchor for TechNet Australia’s existence and is the logical resource to base our activities around. Clearly though, TechNet Australia still has room to grow and it remains challenging to get significant response from many G8 institutions especially. So as members it is up to you to support TechNet Australia through the use of its website and being involved at your own Universities.

The next TechNet Australia Conference will be held in Adelaide from the 1st to the 3rd of December 2010. Check the TechNet Australia
website (www.technetaustralia.org)  and   TechNetSA website
(www.technetsa.com.au) for conference information updates.

Firstly and most importantly, many thanks to the Committee for their ongoing commitment, and their great support to me this year, I believe that we have made a lot of progress.

On behalf of the TechNet Australia Committee, I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy and a very successful new year.

Peter Kay, Chair, TechNet Australia


